MARYPORT TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Mayor Making Meeting held on Monday 22 May 2017 in the Council Chambers, Town Hall, Maryport at 7.00pm.

Present
Councillor S Ashworth


Councillor B Carter



Councillor Mrs A Kendall 

Councillor P Kendall
Councillor Mrs C McCarron-Holmes
Councillor W Pegram
Councillor Mrs L Radcliffe

Councillor Ms C Tindall
In Attendance
Mrs L Douglas (Clerk)
P Bramley (Clerk)

V Patterson (Press)

1/17
Election of Mayor
Resolved that:

1) The role of Mayor be suspended for the Council Year 2017/18 & the Council’s Standing Orders amended accordingly.
2) Councillor Mrs A Kendall be elected Chairman of the Council for the Council Year 2017/18 & that the Chairman sign the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.
3) The Council continue to support events in the town, at which the Council has traditionally been represented by the Mayor.

4) Representation at events be determined by selection, by mutual agreement, from the Committee Chairmen &, in the unavailability of the Chairmen, from the Committee Vice Chairmen.
5) Budgetary provision for the role of Mayor be allocated, as required, to support local organisations on receipt of a suitable application. 
2/17
Election of Deputy Mayor
Resolved that:

1) The role of Deputy Mayor be suspended for the Council Year 2017/18 & the Council’s Standing Orders amended accordingly.
2) Budgetary provision for the role of Deputy Mayor be allocated, as required, to support local organisations on receipt of a suitable application.
3/17
Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors G Hampson, Ms S Tamper, I Tyson & L Williamson.
4/17
Appointment of Committees 
Resolved that all councillors be appointed as members of the Allotment Committee, the Planning & Economic Development Committee & the Finance & General Purposes Committee for 2017/18.
5/17
Selection of Committee Chairmen & agreement of Chairmen’s responsibilities

Resolved that the following members be selected as Chairmen & Vice Chairmen for the stated committees, & that the Chairmens’ responsibilities be as stated:

1) Allotment Committee

Chairman:  Councillor W Pegram

Vice Chairman:  Councillor Ms C Tindall
2) Finance & General Purposes Committee

Chairman:  Councillor Ms C Tindall

Vice Chairman:  Councillor P Kendall

3) Planning & Economic Development Committee
Chairman:  Councillor Mrs A Kendall

Vice Chairman:  Councillor Mrs L Radcliffe 
4) Chairmen’s Responsibilities:
a) To ensure the overall coordination & management of the committee’s functions, with responsibility for matters of detail.
b) To chair & manage committee meetings & ensure the committee achieves its terms of reference.
c) To ensure the efficient carrying out of the processes for which the committee has responsibility.
d) To demonstrate fair & open decision making by or on behalf of the committee.
e) To ensure members’ information needs are met so they can contribute fully to the decision making process.
f) To ensure committee members obtain the necessary skills to contribute to the work of the committee & to work with officers to provide training if necessary.
g) To be willing to learn about the professional disciplines & services relevant to the work of the committee.
h) To initiate & develop constructive relationships with members, officers & partners.
i) To initiate and/or evaluate potential partners’ ideas prior to presentation to committees and Council.
j) To ensure accurate records of all meetings, including those outside Council. 

6/17 Appointment of Representatives on Outside Bodies 2017/18
Resolved that the following members be selected as representatives on the stated outside bodies:
Citizens’ Advice Bureau
 



Mrs S Stamper
Fawcett Johnson Charity
Mrs L Radcliffe & Ms C Tindall
Flimby & Broughton Moor Wind Farm Committee         S Ashworth, P Kendall & Ms C Tindall, (Committee Members), Mrs C McCarron Holmes, (monitor)
John Collins Charity
Mrs J Wood & M Wood


Maryport Harbour & Marine Authority


W Pegram

Senhouse Museum Trust




Mrs L Radcliffe

7/17 Mayor’s Announcements 
Councillor Mrs L Radcliffe stated that, in light of recent announcements, she presented her report to the Council with a heavy heart.   She said she was absolutely saddened that the town would be without an elected Mayor for the forthcoming twelve months, for the first time in forty three years. At the same time, she thought it commendable that some Councillors, along with herself, were willing to carry out such Council duties they could manage, until the awful situation could be reversed, a situation which did not sit comfortably with many members. She added that Maryport was a proud town, and deserved to be led properly.

Councillor Radcliffe reported that over the last two years, a great deal of work had gone into presenting Maryport in a light which was conducive to sensible planning and co-operation. Many people, such as the Maryport Town Centre Manager, Mr Toni Magean, the Town Champion at Allerdale, Mr Ina Frost, the Head teachers and pupils of local schools &, most of all, the Town Clerks, deserved every accolade they received for the part they played in such arrangements.  

Councillor Radcliffe advised that, having worked closely with schools on many occasions, (& the occasions were always very happy), she had every confidence that the level of citizenship being taught locally by teaching staff stood the town in good stead for leaders of the future. Engraved indelibly on her memory were the occasions when young people had researched their subject matter & presented the adult population with astounding knowledge and understanding, such as the Somme Concert; the School’s Remembrance Services, (which she had the pleasure of conducting); Remembrance Day Services; the successful entries into the Rock Challenge competitions & the Schools’ Partnership Council meetings led by Nicola Woolley. There had, she considered, been a favourable change of tide for Netherhall School, through the arrival of Head teacher Mr Tromans. The young people now had their own goals to achieve, were able to take pride in themselves and their school achievements & share mutual respect with peers and teachers alike.   

Councillor Radcliffe noted that the town was being refreshed, both visually and metaphorically, with vision & the hard work of the Town Centre Management & the goals of the Town Council. She considered that no Town Council members, (thank goodness), expected any accolades for what they did as a Council, & accepted that they would never please all of the people all of the time. Those who chose to insult the work the Council did just needed to look around at the opportunities the Council took to enhance their lives with such things as the Christmas Lights Switch-on, the flowerbeds, the ongoing tidying and future shared vision for the emergence of a coastal town unique to Cumbria.

Councillor Radcliffe stated that certainly, over the last two years, the Council had tried hard to support as many good causes as it could through grants and donations.   Support for organisations, together with support, promotion & arrangements for such events as the Simon Lawson Welcome Home Parade, the free Children’s Summer Fun Day, Easter Egg Hunts and other competitions, she considered to be dependent on the hard work of the Council’s two Clerks, whose organisational skills she thought exemplary & their work ethic attitude, even when under attack, outstanding. Those who had had the privilege, like herself, of helping out with the organisation of such events had been rewarded by watching little faces light up with joy and happiness, which, in itself, was reward enough.    omeHome      

Councillor Radcliffe reported that, in her role as Mayor over the previous two years, it had not all been plain sailing. There had been occasions when diplomacy was needed, together with a strong check on self- control, & an acknowledgement that not everyone had manners.   However, it had been a great privilege to serve the town that she was keen to continue working for. The Mayoral attendances she had made, ranging from the visit to Blackburn Mayor’s Service in their Cathedral to the judging of the school bake-off with Clerk Lisa Douglas, had left her with a sense of thankfulness that she lived amongst such good people. Despite the behaviour of some, the citizens of this town were, she considered, amongst the most supportive and generous she had ever met. 
Councillor Radcliffe expressed gratitude to Allerdale Councillor Mr Len Davies for his unfailing support and careful attention to consort duties during the previous twelve months. She said it only remained for her to express public thanks to Mrs V Patterson for her promotion of Maryport events & thanks to all her fellow Councillors for whatever support they had given her. Some of the best moments, she noted, had been when she had been fund-raising for various charities, including Hospice at Home, Blood Bikes, Cockermouth Mountain Rescue & Jack’s Journey. She reported that in the past week she had handed over £300 to Hospice at Home & in the previous week had raised over £768 for Jack’s Journey. She planned to hold a delayed fundraiser for the same charity in September, due to the little boy having had a relapse near the original date for the event in May. She expressed thanks to the Clerks, Lisa Douglas and Paul Bramley, for assistance in counting the money raised & expressed heartfelt, deep gratitude to Paul and Lisa, who she said, had patiently dealt with all she had asked of them & wanted to thank them both from the bottom of her heart for their contribution to what she called her ‘amazing journey’. 
8/17
Vote of Thanks

Councillor Mrs A Kendall thanked Councillor Radcliffe, on behalf of the Town Council, for her contribution to the town in her role of Mayor during 2015/16 & 2016/17, a role which she pointed out could be a thankless task. She hoped that Councillor Radcliffe felt supported by all & said she was sure that member of the Council & townspeople of Maryport alike would like to thank her for her tremendous efforts over the past two years. 
The Meeting finished at 7.21 pm.
Signed
.................................................






Chairman






Date

.................................................
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